
President’s Message
Whew!  The 2016 show has come and gone - what a 
beautiful display of artwork!  The coolest thing on display 
at our show is the teamwork that makes it happen.  I’m 
so proud to be a part of an organization capable of not 
only producing such a dynamic show, but also filling that 
framework with the fantastic quilts (and non-quilts) we 
make.  Rena Christiansen, for your job as Chairman, 
we salute you!

Now begins the time of renewal – some of us are 
heading to the Spring Retreat, and I know others are planning some exciting 
Shop Hops in the next few weeks.  HOWEVER,we won’t be resting for long 
on our laurels, because the early preparation for the next Show begins soon.  
We are delighted that Laurel Sutton will be chairing the show – she shares 
her theme inside this edition of the Newsletter.  She has great ideas and is 
giving us plenty of time to turn those ideas into “fabricated” reality. 

The 2017 Challenge will be presented at the June meetings.  If you have 
an idea for the Challenge of 2017 and would like to head up that display, 
contact Laurel by May 15th. 

We have a gorgeous new raffle quilt created by Wendi Ball.  It is really 
stunning.  The raffle quilt debuts at the Prosser “Uncommon Threads” show 
June 24-25. We need a group or an individual right away to coordinate the 
travels of the raffle quilt this year as many of the venues have deadlines 
looming.  This is a good job for a group of friends as there is both a paper-
work aspect and a travel/set up aspect. You can contact me or Laurel if you 
would like to take this on.

Thank you again to all who worked so hard to make our 2016 Show a 
success.  2017, here we come!

Jean
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Mark Your Calendar!
•	 Montano Workshop	 See page 5

•	 2017 Quilt Show	 See page 4 

•	 CS SEWcial	 See page 10 

•	 “In Betweens” SEWcial 	 See page 12

Jean Keaveney
2015 TC Quilt Guild 

President
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2016 Quilt Show Awards
Viewers Choice Ribbons

Bed Quilts:  

•	 1st:  “It’s All About The Print” by Jerrine Gjerdevig
•	 2nd:  “Elegant Elements” by Ellen Cornely
•	 3rd:  “Floral Medallion” by Ginger Boom

Wall Quilts:   

•	 1st: “Paradise in Bloom” by Vicky Roarke
•	 2nd: “A Graceful Winter” by Shelley Coykendal
•	 3rd: “Cat’s Meow” by Judy Main

Theme Award:   

•	 “A Cat for All Seasons” by Phyllis Burnham

Show Chair’s Award:  

•	 “Eternity with Jesus” by Eleanor Weston

President’s Award:  

•	 “Sutton Places” by Laurel Sutton

Guild Challenge:  

•	 Best Pun:  “Lack Toes Intolerant” by Andrea Melius
•	 Most Seasonal:  “Cow-Lendar” by Nancy Green
•	 Most Embellished:  “Elsie’s Selfies” by Sandra Morone

Green With Envy 
Ribbons
Awarded by merchants or members:

Helen Alexander:   England 
Memories was envied by Debbie 
Goetz of Grammy G’s:  

Wonderful circles color combination, 
and all the different patterns within the 
awesome quilt.

By Desert Fiber Arts:  

DFA has a lot in common with quilters:  
we are drawn to fine craftsmanship, 	
use of color and texture.

By Val Alderson: 

expertise in copying the photo.  The 
fabric selection, cutting and piecing 
are expertly done!  A very lucky grand-
daughter!!

Ginger Boom :  Floral Medallion 
was envied by Then & Now:  

We are a small friendship group that 
admires and likes to replicate tradi-
tional quilts.  Therefore, our award 
goes to the quilt we think follows 
traditional methods.  We think this quilt 
is exquisite!  (Katie Harris, Edna Baum, 
LuElla Morrison, Ellen Sly, and Linda 
Morrison)

Cynda Clark:  Solar Flame 
was envied by White Bluffs Quilt 
Museum:  

Beautiful work!

Barbara Collop:  Rectangles 
was envied by Suzi Soderlund of 
Marbled Arts:  

Love everything about your quilt – 
color, design, and quilting.

By Vicki Hesseltine of Back Porch 
Quilts & Designs:  

I love everything about your quilt:  
clean lines, crisp; very pleasant to 
view.  Well done!

By Kathy Lindell of Eagles Nest 
Designs: 

I so admire your inspired design & 
workmanship.  Simplicity is oftentimes 
the most dramatic.  Excellent use of 
space with the quilting 			 
designs.
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Shelly Coykendall:  A Graceful 
Winter was envied by Elaine Brouil-
lard:  

I so admire your taste, technique, incred-
ible quilting.

Alice Ellis:  Family Challenge was 
envied by Jo Matthias:  

You and your family are an inspiration to 
us all to do better!

Monica Feemster:  Ode to Eliza-
beth was envied by Mission Lake 
Designs:  

I so admire your postage stamp quilt.  
Perfectly pieced.  Love your fabrics.

Jerrine Gjerdevig:  It’s All About the 
Print  was envied by For Heavens 
Sake Teas:  

I love the subtle sparkles and the intri-
cate stitching is absolutely AMAZING!!  
Wonderful and Inspiring.

Teri Hinkson:  Red Floral Rings was 
envied by Fabric 108:  

I so admire your fabric selection, and the 
embroidery work is perfect and exqui-
site.

Teri Hinkson:  Art Nouveau Flora 
was envied by Vivian Suchoki , Three 
Rivers Event Manager:  

I so admire your masterpiece.  Thank you 
for sharing your art; it is breathtaking.

Judy Main:  Pathway to the Stars 
was envied by	Phyllis Burnham:  

I so admire your stars and the twisty 
parts and the rick rack accent.

Phyllis Maynard:  Three Sisters was 
envied by Chris Cowen:  

I so admire your beautiful quilt.  It look 
my breath away.  When I heard you 
designed it, too, that helped to make this 
my choice as my favorite this year.

By Katie Harris:  
I so admire your handquilted work – 
beautiful stitches and choice of designs.

Dianne Najarian:  Charming Bow 
Ties was envied by Karen Brun:  

I so admire your tenzcity in finishing this 
beautiful quilt.  Awesome job!

Ashley Oberg:  Churn Dash was 
envied by Judy Johnson of Thread-
mongers:  

I think this quilt shows a master of “low 
volume” or low contrast fabric selec-
tion – a beautiful treatment of a classic 
block.

Kathie Pomrankey:  Oriental 
Peacock was envied by Warren of 
Quilting on the Grid:  

I so admire your colors and design.  
The work you put into this is  beyond 
my thought.  Simply beautiful!

Christine Powell:  Jumping for 
Joy was envied by Todd Stephens 
of Janean’s Bernina & Janome:  

I so admire your original quilt pattern.  
Your 	design is simple and cute.  I love 
your use of prairie points and the elves.

Caryn Root:  Heart of Mine was 
envied by Judy and Bonnie at 
Home Grown Quilts:  

Your quilt is beautiful, and we can feel 
your love for your son as he served 
in Iraq, as we went through the same 
thing.  We love your heart – both yours 
and the one on your quilt.  Hugs!

Carol Shoaf:  The Gang’s All Here 
was envied by	The Quiltmaniacs (in 
memory of Pat Merkel):  

we so admire your Halloween theme 
(Pat’s favorite holiday) and beautiful 
handwork (Pat embroidered, too).

Laurel Sutton:  Sutton Places was 
envied by Toni Jones:  

I was inspired by the story that your 
quilt tells with the blocks and joining 
red half square triangles.  The journey 
of you and your family is now docu-
mented in a quilt for many years to 
come and will be a treasure to your 
Granddaughter. 

Donna Vetter:  My First Quilt was 
envied by [unsigned]:  

First quilt … now on to the next!  Keep 
sewing and quilting!

Karyn Watson:   Home on the 
Farm was envied by Jessica Wilson 
from Discount Vac & Sew:  

I so admire the dedication and time you 
put into this quilt.  It is beautiful and 
captures the landscape perfectly.

Eleanor Weston:  Eternity with 
Jesus was envied by Nancy Call of 
Nancy’s Quilts:  

I like the message!  Wonderful use of 
mixed methods.  Paper piecing – wow!

By Aurelio Munoz Jr of Three Rivers 
Gourmet:  

I so admire your creative design and 
the message this quilt sends out.

By Rather-Be’s Quilt Shop and 
Retreat House:  

I so admire your use of colors – rich 
and beautiful!

 
At Project Linus,  it is our mission to provide 
love, a sense of security, warmth, and 
comfort to children who are seriously ill, 
traumatized, or otherwise in need through 
the gifts of new, handmade blankets and 
afghans, lovingly created by volunteer 
“blanketeers.” Join Project Linus volunteers 
at these upcoming meetings:

May 7th		  10am-3pm 
Team Battelle Workparty  
ETB Building 
3200 Innovation Blvd., Richland 
(509)460-7120

May 12th		  9:30am-4pm 
Quilting in the Library 
955 Northgate Dr., Richland  
942-7454

May 28th 		  12pm-4pm 
Walla Walla Workparty 
Walla Walla Sew & Vac 
102 E Main St, Walla Walla

June 4th		  10am-3pm 
Team Battelle Workparty  
ETB Building 
3200 Innovation Blvd., Richland 
(509)460-7120

June 9th		  9:30am-4pm 
Quilting in the Library 
955 Northgate Dr., Richland  
942-7454
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Quilts of Valor 
Presented at 2016 Show

The Tri-City Quilters’ Guild hosted a Quilts of Valor 
presentation on April 2nd during our 33rd Annual Quilt 
Show.  Five local military veterans were presented with 
beautiful “star spangled” quilts. Retired Major John Cole 
(Army) and Mick Hemphill (Navy) made the presen-
tations assisted by their wives Vicki Cole and Linda 
Hemphill, photographers.

The veteran recipients were John Keaveney, husband of 
Jean Keaveney; Tom Brun, husband of Karen Brun; Don 
Merhar, husband of Debi Merhar of Quiltmania Quilt 
Shop; Arthur Melius, brother of Andrea Melius, and Jake 
Jacobsen, local veteran family.

Our appreciation goes to Judy Main, Judy Lyon, Andrea 
Melius, Debbie Trevino, Jan Greenwell, Roxie Ross, the 
“Sew What” friendship group, as well as several other 
members of the Guild who worked to create these special 
quilts.

The Quilts of Valor organization sent their thanks to the 
Guild for the opportunity to make this presentation at the 
Show.

The Quilts of Valor presentation was an exciting moment 
during the show, and the Guild was pleased to honor our 
veterans.  Many thanks to the Quilts of Valor group for 
organizing the event.

2017 Quilt Show Theme Selected: 

Quilting Economic$
It wasn’t the ball that fell – it was the frames:  SY (show 
year) 2016 is over, and SY 2017 has begun.  We’ll be back 
at Three Rivers Convention Center on March 24-25; 
many happy merchants will also return for a celebration 
of “Quilting Economic$”, selected as 2017 theme. 

Show chair Laurel Sutton chose the theme in part to 
fulfill the “educational” half of the guild mission.  “We 
can inform the public about how quilting and quilters 
influence the production, distribution, and consump-
tion of goods and services (topics studied by the science 
of economics).” 

Theme entries will be thrifty; the emphasis on frugality 
goes back to the origins of our craft.  Anything you 
make with hand-me-downs or scraps or bargains will 
qualify.  If you’ve had a scrap quilt on your bucket list, 
this is your year!  If you don’t have money for the variety 
of fabrics you want, or time to sew all the blocks, get a 
little help from your friends:  organize a fabric swap or 
block swap in your small group.

Special exhibit entries, on the other hand, will be 
spendy.  Anything you make that shows an extravagant 
investment of treasure or time or talent will qualify.  
Have you got some very gorgeous, expensive fabric?  
Have you invested heavily in beads, fibers, embellish-
ments?  If you’ve been reluctant to use them, this is your 
year!   Have you got a long-term/intricate/heirloom 
project going?  This is your year to finish!  Do you have 
an idea that demands new skills or techniques?  This is 
your year to cultivate your creativity.

One additional display category will be for “overdue 
bills” or past-due projects.  Revel in your second 
chance for New Year’s Resolutions! If you missed a chal-
lenge deadline in the past, finish your cow or moose or 
Jamie Fingal fabric or drunkard’s path and put it in the 
show.  If you had notions that didn’t pan out in time for 
the 4-seasons theme, or The Story Starts at Home, or 
Quilters’ Journey, or The Fizzy Mix of Fabric & Friends, 
finish your piece and put it in the show.

--Laurel Sutton
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2017 Quilt Show News

 Guild Challenge Ideas 
Due Now

Hey, creative minds?  2017 Quilt 
Show Chair Laurel Sutton needs your 
creative input for next year’s Guild 
Challenge.  The Guild Challenge 
concept need not be related to the 
Quilt Show theme. Contct Laurel at 
Ideas will be accepted until the May 
15, so weigh in ... now!

Help Wanted
A successful Quilt Show takes talents 
and time.  Share your skills with us, 
and help grow our signature event!  
Your Quilt Show committee is looking 
for:
Publicity Chair:  Member or team 
to oversee advertising and public 
relations. Digital savvy and energy 
will extend our audience. Respond by  
June 1.
Raffle Quilt:  Members or friendship 
group to escort the raffle quilt on its 
travels.  Print tickets, arrange venues, 
keep accounts.  Quilt debuts at June 
meetings, first outing June 23-24 
at Uncommon Threads in Prosser.  
Deadline May 15.

Crazy Quilt Landscape Workshop 
To Be Held May 14-15

Judith Baker Montano will travel to Richland from her home in Colorado to 
conduct a two-day workshop that marries her two passions – photography 
and fiber art.

On Friday and Saturday, May 14-15, from 9 to 5 (lunch furnished) at the 
Benton REA on West Van Giesen, students will turn their own seascape or 
landscape pictures into 8.5x11 works of fiber art.  They will burn, stretch, 
scrunch and otherwise manipulate various types of fabric for effect.  They will 
also learn embroidery techniques appropriate for foreground, midground, 
and background embellishment.

Montano’s  career has passed through 
phases of painting, quilting, and crazy 
quilting to embellished embroidery 
artwork; the one constant in her fiber 
pieces is the presence of luscious 
shades of wool yarn, silk ribbon, and 
lace in perfectly-executed needlework. 

Cost of the workshop is $175 for guild 
members, $195 for non-members. 
Reserve your spot by mailing payment 
and the registration form on page 6.  
Detailed supply lists will be emailed to 
participants.  For more information, 
contact Jo Matthias, TCQG workshop 
chair, at Swede22nd@aol.com.

Guild Fabric Closet
Need fabric or batting to complete a 
Guild project?  Check out the Closet!  
(Decluttering the sewing area?  Fabric 
donations are welcome!)

(Kathy Kaser-Nichols’ office)
229 N. Fruitland, Kennewick
(Between Bennett Rentals and 
Pallis Pool & Patio)
586-7335

Spot an error in this newsletter?
Contact editor Cynthia 
Ewer by email at 
cynthiaewer@gmail.com. 
Thank you!
Your newsletter editor,  
Cynthia Ewer
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Judith Baker Montano 
“Crazy Quilt Landscape” 

 
2-Day Workshop 

May 14-15, 2016 (Saturday and Sunday) 
 

Bring one or more photos of scenery that you love, and get started turning it into a 
beautiful crazy Quilt.  Techniques you will learn include using burned and wrinkled fabrics, 
smocking, embellishing, and much more.  Start collecting your unique fabrics, ribbons, 
beads, and buttons – you are only limited by your imagination.   
 
Judith Baker Montano lives in LaVeta, Colorado, where she conducts workshops and 
classes.  She has written and published numerous books on crazy quilting, thread and 
ribbon embroidery, embellishing, and much more.  To learn more about this talented artist 
and teacher, check out her website at www.judithbakermontano.com.   
 

The location and supply list will be emailed to you after your registration. 
 

 
 
 
 

TCQG WORKSHOP REGISTRATION FORM 
Crazy Landscape Quilt – Judith Baker Montano 

2-Day Workshop, May 14-15, 2016 

Name  ____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Phone No.__________________________    Email Address  ________________________________________ 

                   /    /   $175 for TCQG Members /    /  $195 for non-members          

Supply lists will be provided to those registering prior to the class.  Registration and fee should be received 
by TCQG not later than one week prior to the class.   

Questions to Jo Matthias  (swede22nd@aol.com). 

Mail checks (PAYABLE TO “TCQG”) to Treasurer, Chris Cowen, PO Box 215, Richland, WA  99352 
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Create a pretty community service block-
-and clean out your scraps--with this 
Spring Strings block project.

The kits will include one 8.5” muslin 
square, plus a 12 1/8” navy strip, cut at 
1.5” at one end and 2” at the other. 

You will furnish the remaining strips.  
This is a great way to use up left over 
binding, etc.  Use bright colors, cutting 
them from 1.5” to 2” wide.  They can have 
an angle or be on the bias.

Sewing Instructions:

Place the navy strip from one corner to the other, right side up, on the muslin 
square.  Place a strip from your stash, right side down, along one edge of the 
navy strip. 

Sew 1/4th inch straight seam.  Be sure the strips are each cut 1” longer than 
you think you will need.

Flip over and press.  These will all be a bit wonky.

Continue adding strips until you have covered the corner.   Make sure the 
corner piece is at least 1” wide.

Cover the other half of the muslin block in the same manner.

Turn the block over and carefully remove the excess fabric without cutting into 
the muslin.

For more information, contact Kathy Kaser at   
586-7335 or kkaserco@amerion.net. 

COMMUNITY SERVICE BLOCK  MAY-JUNE 2016 
Spring Strings- Makes an 8.5-inch Square UNfinished
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March 2016
The meeting was called to order at 6:40 p.m. by President Jean 
Keaveney. Board Secretary Ardith Eakin took the minutes.

Treasurer’s Report: Chris Cowan, Treasurer, reported that 
ending balances for the month of February are:

•	Checking              $21,762.31

•	Money Market     $20,008.73

In response to issues regarding prompt payment, the Board approved 
raising the limit requiring two signatures on Guild checks to $501.00.  
The Board also approved purchase of a laser printer/scanner.

Membership: Toni Jones, Membership chair, reported that the Guild has 
182 members as of March 1:  149 renewals, 12 returning and 10 honorary.

AM/PM Presidents Report:  Barbara Atwell asked that those who 
speak at Guild meetings to state their name, to assist secretaries who 
are taking minutes.  Lois noted low attendance at the PM meeting.

Quilt Show: 2016 Show Chair, Rena Christensen reported on Show 
activities:  a walk-through of the Convention Center, location of the 
main entrance, and moneybox setup.  The board approved purchase 
of a burner phone and a Square credit card reader for show use.

Community Service: To date, about 30-35 finished CS quilts have been 
turned in. Chair Cyndy Underwood has purchased more batting.

Retreat: Retreat Chair Barbara Furlong asked for clarification 
about retreat funding.  It was determined that retreats should be 
self-supporting--being neither a money maker nor an expense.

Workshops: Judith Baker Montano will present a workshop and AM 
program in May.  The guild must guarantee her at least $1500 plus 
expenses.  The workshop is limited to 20 students and will cost $175.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.; next board 
meeting will be Monday, April 11.

April 2016
The meeting was called to order at 6:33 p.m. by President Jean 
Keaveney. Board Secretary Ardith Eakin took the minutes.

Treasurer’s Report: Chris Cowan, Treasurer, reported 
that ending balances for the month of March are:

•	Checking              $43,326.97

•	Money Market     $20,009.07

Quilt show expenses have not all been paid; 
some outstanding bills remain. 

Membership: Toni reported 254 members:  198 renewals, 12 new, 17 
returning and 10 honorary, with 17 more memberships to process.

Newsletter/Webmaster: Cynthia Ewer reminded the Board that newsletter 
deadline is April 15.  The board discussed some members’ requests 
that we provide paper copies of past newsletters.  As these are available 
on the Web site, it was decided against responding to these requests.

Quilt Show: The 2016 Quilt Show was a success, although final 
financials are not yet available.   Silent Auction income totaled 
$6733.27 with ~$350 in expenses pending; admissions totaled 
$12,844, and the merchant mall generated $10,146.  The Board 
reviewed a number of suggestions for future shows.

Community Service: April’s program will be a CS work 
session, cutting scraps into usable strips and shapes.  New 
kits--Two-Fer Fat Quarters--will allow friends to make 
similar but different quilts for community service.

Programs: The position for AM Program chair is open.

Publicity: A new publicity chair is needed, as former chair Laurel Sutton 
has resigned the position to take on the job of 2017 Quilt Show Chair.

Retreat: Retreat Chair Barbara Furlong reported that Spring retreat 
is ready to go.  Fall Retreat will be held October 12-16 at Cove, OR.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:40 p.m.; the next TCQG 
board meeting will be held Monday, May 9.

BOARD BRIEFS

OFFICERS
Each officer has 1 vote; President only votes to break a tie.

EXECUTIVE BOARD 2016

President
VP AM
VP PM
Guild Secretary
Treasurer
Secretary AM
Secretary PM

Jean Keaveney
Judy Urrutia
Lois Pedersen
Ardith Eakin
Chris Cowan
Barbara Atwell
Nan Seidel

COMMITTEE CHAIRS
One vote per committee

Community Service
Membership
Newsletter
Programs AM
Programs PM
Publicity
Quilt Show 2016
Co-Chair
Workshops

Cyndy Underwood
Toni Jones
Cynthia Ewer
VACANT
Barb Minton
VACANT
Laurel Sutton
VACANT
Jo Matthias

OTHER CHAIRPERSONS
Non-Voting

Guild Closet
Friendship
Historian
Retreats
AM Hospitality
PM Hospitality 
AM Library
PM Library
Properties
Sunshine
Webmaster
E-Mail Coordinator
White Bluffs Liaison

Kathy Kaser-Nichols
Tina Foley
Jo Matthias
Barb Furlong
Laura Sawyer
Tanya Bunch
Carol Capelle
Karen Brun
Laurel Sutton
Tina Foley
Cynthia Ewer	
Michele Boston
Jo Matthias

Editor’s Note:  As 
our newsletters are 
now online--and 
being indexed by are 
search engines like 
Google--we are no 
longer publishing 
personal or contact 
information in order 
to protect member 
privacy.

Our Web Address: www.tcquilters.org

Next Newsletter Deadline is June 15
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Debbi Trevino
Maggie Bevers
Linda Nelson
Lois M. Anderson
Faye Notch
Tricia Cassens
Linda Williams
Phyllis Burnham
Cora McMurchie
Kathie Pomrankey
LaVon Richey
Marie Lavey
Patricia DeBattista
Ilene Winegardner
Normalee J. Adams
Mary Slage
Susan Johnson
Arlene Lane
Jane Daugherty
Brenda Preddie
Theresa Weikum
Loretta Miller
Patti Douglass
Sharon Avery	

Carol Shoaf
Wendi Ball
Jane Armstrong
Katie Harris
Jerrine Gjerdevig
Myra Oakes
Kendra Bacus
Barbara Minton
Linda Pysto
T. Kae Roan
Karen DeMeritt
Mary Schneider
Karen Windhausen
Ann Jenson
Dorothy “Dottie” Roberts
Cheryl Tucker
Janet Atkin
Joanie Jensen
Bonnie Severtsen
Connie Wong
Nancy Knowlton
Sharon Tomlinson
Marie Porter
Caryn Root
Della Ward

EDITOR’S NOTE: As the TCQG 
newsletters are available to view 
on our Web site,  actual birth dates 
will no longer be published, in 
order to protect member security.
--Newsletter Editor Cynthia Ewer
	

May June

Don’t Forget!
If it’s your Birthday 
month, please bring 
treats to share at 
meetings.  Yum!

Friendship Group News

Fun Group:  “In Betweens”
Join fellow Guild members every 
other month between AM and PM 
meetings to work on community 
service, tackle a UFO, or just have 
fun. In 2016, the In Betweens meet 
on February, April, June, August 
and October, at the Cathedral of Joy 
meeting location. The fun begins 
following the AM meeting and winds 
up in time to prepare for the PM 
session. Bring a lunch, come early or 
stay late ... for In Between fun with 
the Guild!

 
We extend condolences 

to the family of 
 

Carolyn Slippern

 
who has passed 

away, 
but who 

is not absent 
from our thoughts.

Return Your Library Books!
Do you enjoy checking out books 
from the TCQG library?  Our Guild-
Librarians remind you to return your 
books promptly, so other members 
can enjoy them, too.  Thank you!�
�
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AMELIA’S QUILT SHOP

130 Vista Way  
Kennewick, WA 99336 
509-572-2550  
Email: ameliasquiltshop@yahoo.com

AUNTIE IDA’S QUILT SHOP

435 W. Hermiston Ave. 
Hermiston, OR 97838 
541-567-2726  
Monday - Saturday 10 am - 5:30 pm 
http://auntyida.com 

10% Discount to TCQG members on regularly  
priced fabric and notions

CRAFT WAREHOUSE

7411 W. Canal Drive 
Kennewick, WA 99336  
509-783-9663 

10% Discount on one item per 
visit - show your card

DISCOUNT VAC, SEW & FABRICS

119 W. 1st Ave. 
Kennewick, WA 99336 
509-586-1680 
http://www.discountvacandsew.com/

10 % Discount to TCQG members 
on regularly priced fabric 

FABRIC 108

1108 E. 44th Ave. 
Kennewick, WA 
509-586-1741  
Email: fabric108@yahoo.com  
http://www.fabric108.com 

JANEAN’S BERNINA

6303 Burden Blvd. 
Suite C, Pasco, WA 99301  
509-544-7888 
http://www.janeansbernina.com

JOANN FABRICS

751 N. Columbia Center Blvd. 
Kennewick, WA 99336  
509-736-0970 

10% Discount with VIP card.

QUILTMANIA

1442 Jadwin Ave., Suite C 
Richland, WA 99352 
509-946-7467 (PINS) 
Email: quiltmania@verizon.net 

15% Discount to TCQG members 
on fabric and notions

Local Shops
SANDY’S FABRICS AND MACHINES

24 N. Benton 
 Kennewick, WA 99336  
509-585-4739 (ISEW)

New owners are Ed and Karen Jarrett. Every 
month they will donate a $40 gift certificate 
to be given away to a lucky Guild member.

THE SEWING BASKET & GIFTS

1108 Wine Country Road 
Prosser, WA 99350  
509-786-7367

10% Discount to TCQG members

Community 
Service News

Year-to-date donations top 50!

CS SEWcial To Be Held May 20! 
It is time for a community service 
sewcial.  Bring your sewing machines 
and sewing supplies.  We will provide 
kits or you can bring your own 
community service project.

The dates are Friday, May 20th, 9:00 
to 4:00 at the Richland Library. and 
May 21st, 9:00 to 4:00 at White Bluffs.  
Since May is strawberry and salad 
month please bring your favorite 
salad to share.  There will be door 
prizes!
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What’s Happening in the Pacific Northwest?
Date / Time Event Location Cost Contact

May 6-7
Fri-Sat 10-5

May 23-24
Sat 10 - 5 
Sun 11 - 3

July 9
Sat 9-4

Northwest 
Quilters Annual 
Quilt Show

Quilt Inspira-
tions Quilt Show

41st Annual 
Sisters Outdoor 
Quilt Show

Portland Expo Center
2060 N Marine Dr
Portland, OR

Jenkins High School
702 East Lincoln
Chewelah, WA

Downtown Sisters
Sisters, OR

$8

$3

Info:
www.ynorthwestquilters.org

Info:  (509) 935-0110	
www.chewelah.com

Info:  
www.sistersoutdoorquiltshow.org

Quilter’s Press: published six times per year by the Tri-City Quilter’s 
Guild, P.O. Box 215, Richland, WA 99352

Subscription: (6 issues/year) $10.50 per calendar year, or included in 
the annual membership dues.

Send to Editor (in writing): your comments, information, articles, 
announcements. Future events for all quilt groups published free of 
charge.  
Items will be used as space permits. 

Advertisements: TCQG members receive one free personal advertise-
ment per year. Business Advertisements: quilt-related shops, fabric 
shops, and persons who operate a home-based quilt related business. 
Rates are as listed in box at right. 

Deadline for Newsletter Input: 15th of February, April, June, August, 
October and December.

Printing & Advertising Information for Quilter’s Press
Quilter’s Press Per Issue Advertising Rates

Business Card

Classified

Quarter Page*

Half Page*

Full Page*

Non-member rates 
are double the 
above rates.

$10.00 ($5.00 for members)

$1 per line - $5 minimum ($1/$5 for members)

$20.00  ($10.00 for members)

$40.00  ($20.00 for members)

$80.00  ($40.00 for members)

TCQG members may place one free business 
card size ad per year.

*All ads quarter page and larger, must be camera ready.

ADVERTISEMENTS
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MAY
Second Monday Board Meeting: 5/9 
6:30 pm   
White Bluffs Center - Room 204   
294 Torbett, Richland. 
(All members are welcome)

Third Monday AM Meeting: 5/16 
10:30 am - 2 pm  
(10 am Social Time & Refreshments)  
Hillspring Church (formerly Cathedral of Joy) 
1153 Gage Blvd., Richland 
Bring a sack lunch (optional) 
Program: Judith Baker Montano

Third Monday PM Meeting: 5/16 
6:30 pm - Social Time 
Hillspring Church (formerly Cathedral of Joy) 
1153 Gage Blvd., Richland 

Program: Slideshow:  Houston Quilt Show with Karen Brun

P.O. Box 215, Dept. QP 
Richland, WA 99352
￼

JUNE
Second Monday Board Meeting: 6/13 
6:30 pm 
White Bluffs Center - Room 204 
294 Torbett, Richland 
(All members are welcome)

Third Monday AM Meeting: 6/20 
10:30 am - 2 pm 
(10 am Social Time & Refreshments)  
Hillspring Church (formerly Cathedral of Joy) 
1153 Gage Blvd., Richland 
Bring a sack lunch (optional) 
Program: TBA

Between AM and PM Meetings:  In-Betweens SEWcial

Third Monday PM Meeting: 6/15 
6:30 pm - Social Time 
Hillspring Church (formerly Cathedral of Joy) 
1153 Gage Blvd., Richland  
Program: TBA

Please wear name tags to meetings 
For a name tag pattern, contact Ginny Hildreth or find it online at www.tcquilters.org

Quilter’s Press


